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Message from the 
President  

Hello everyone! It is with great 

pleasure that I write my first Christmas 

message to you all as your 20th 

President of the Citizens Advice 

Bureau . 

Firstly I would like to acknowledge the 

unstinting work and dedication that t he 

Immediate Past President Barbara 

Kwiecien and her Vice -President 

Margaret Dixon have brought to their 

positions over the last six years. I 

thank them sincerely on your behalf 

and as we approach another year I am 

looking forward to working with the 

new B oard of Management in 

continuing our service to the 

community.  

 

There is no doubt that the COVID -19 

pandemic has had a profound impact 

on all our lives and there will be much 

to consider in the coming year as we 

continue to face the challenges it has 

wroug ht. In this regard, I would like to 

take the opportunity to recognise the 

enormous contribution of  our CEO 

Kathryn Lawrence and her staff, as we 

steered our way through these 

demanding times.  

 

Our Branches are doing sterling work 

in informing, referring an d advising the 

public who come through their doors 

and the Legal Unit continues to be of 

inestimable value to our clients. Sadly 

family issues have come to the fore in 

2020 and I am sure our Mediation 

Service will become more and more in 

demand through the  coming year.  

 

On a personal note throughout 2021 I 

would like to raise awareness of all we 

do at CAB  and draw attention to our 

brand. It is only through the dedication 

and work of our volunteers that we can 

continue to serve the community and I 

thank you for this service.  

 

The Board and I wish you all -  

Lawyers, Pro Bonos, Paralegals, 

Mediators, Staff and all our volunteers 

-  a Joyful Festive Season. I extend 

best wishes for a happy and healthy 

year to come.  

 

Wendy Stephens  

President  

Board of Management  
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Message from the 
CEO 

Hello and welcome to our summer 

newsletter.  

 

Iôve had a few weeks away 

recuperating from surgery but Iôm back 

and fitter than ever! Thank you to 

everyone who has helped keep things 

going in my absence, in particular 

Elena, Garry, Selva,  Donna and Natalia 

and a huge thank you to the board for 

your support.  Iôd especially like to 

thank our new president Wendy who 

has kept in constant contact with me 

and everyone else who has sent me get 

well messages, I have appreciated 

every single one.  

 

Okay, as you know, new protocols 

around contact tracing have been 

introduced and incorporated into our 

safety plans. Hopefully, this is 

something that will end when we come 

back after Christmas but Iôd like to 

thank everyone for their work in 

keeping CAB, our volunteers and the 

community safe. You are superstars!  

 

The Perth office will be closed from 

December 24 th  until January 11 th , a 

week longer than usual. The board has 

approved that Perth close for the 

additional week in recognition of the 

extra work re quired by staff to ensure 

management of safety and work during 

the COVID -19 lockdown. It also allows 

the Perth volunteers a good break. Our 

other branches will be closed for 

different times, please check our 

Branches page on the website if you 

are unsure.  

 

While we couldnôt do a Christmas Lunch 

at the Pan Pacific this year we have 

sent out little Christmas gifts and cards 

to all our volunteers. We have also sent 

certificates of recognition from the 

Department of Communities who are in 

awe of what we produce  for the funding 

received. Each branch is holding its 

own Christmas lunch and the Perth 

office had organised  Christmas morning 

teas for the week of the 7 th  of 

December. Hopefully, weôll all be able 

to celebrate together during National 

Volunteer Week 2021.  

 

Weôve had another 13 volunteers join 

us since the last newsletter which is 

amazing. It makes me proud that as an 

organisation CAB is still attracting such 

a high calibre of volunteers when other 

agencies are struggling with volunteer 

recruitment. We provide such an 

exceptional service due to the quality 

of our staff and volunteers and our 

strength in collaborating with other 

like -minded agencies. So thank you to 

everyone who has contributed, and 

continues to contribute, over this 

somewhat difficult year.  
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As an ex ample of how respected our 

service is, the Legal Aid Virtual Office 

will soon be opening in another four 

branches -  Fremantle, Kwinana, 

Busselton and Rockingham. Thanks to 

Legal Aid for expanding this program in 

our offices, Garry for helping to set up 

the  equipment needed and the 

volunteers for attending training and 

your enthusiasm to have this service in 

your branch. I also want to note that 

the branches that have the Virtual 

Office already are the reason Legal Aid 

expanded the service. They were so 

impr essed with how efficiently the 

service is being run and how 

respectfully their clients are managed 

that they felt confident to expand into 

other branches.  

 

A new phone system was installed 

recently in the Perth office which has 

been a learning curve for al l of us. Big 

thanks to Garry for getting it set up so 

quickly and to all the staff and 

volunteers for keeping their cool whilst 

we worked through the difficulties in 

using the new system.  

 

I wish everyone a happy and peaceful 

Christmas and a wonderful brea k. Put 

your feet up and spend some time with 

your loved ones and letôs all keep our 

fingers crossed that 2021 brings with it 

good health for all and is way less 

complicated than 2020.  

 

My deepest thanks and best wishes,  

 

Kathryn Lawrence  

 

 

 

 

Staff Profil e -  Elena 
Mauen  

Elena has been the Volunteer & Client 

Services Coordinator  for 5 years at 

CAB, and as a result has seen many 

volunteers come into the organisation, 

providing  their time and skills.  

We asked h er a few questions  to get a 

better understanding of who she is and 

what she enjoys doing . 

What were you doing before you came 

to Australia? What is your background?  

Elena:  In case my accent doesn't give 

it away, Iôm French-speaking, originally 

Our beautiful award that we 

received recently -  we couldn't have 

done it without each and every one 

of our volunteers. Thanks to 

everyone for their hard w ork!  
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from Wallonia in Belgium. I finished my 

studies in London and  lived there for 

about 4 years, working in Public 

Relations and Event Management. I 

moved to Perth in January 2015.  

Some of the highlights were working at 

the London Olympics 2012, 

coordinating a red carpet event, 

working alongside Bollywood movie 

stars an d launching new products in 

fancy venues like the Playboy Club and 

Fortnum & Masonôs. It was quite 

different from what I do at CAB but I 

found that a lot of skills were 

transferrable . 

Youôve been at CAB for 5 years now ï 

what initially drew you to working  at 

CAB? 

 

Elena:  Prior to joining CAB, I worked 

as an Event Coordinator and was filling 

a temporary role with Relationships 

Australia to assist with the WA Family 

Pathways Network's annual conference. 

At the time, Kathryn was the Chair of 

the organisation and I worked closely 

with her.  

 

When the Volunteer & Client Services 

Coordinator position became available, 

Kathryn contacted me to find out if I 

was available to fill this role 

temporarily, which I did. My contract 

was extended a couple of times and 

when the position was advertised, I 

applied for it and successfully secured 

the permanent role.  

 

Has working with volunteers been a 

different experience from previous 

roles you have had?  

 

Elena:  It was quite challenging at first 

because it was a completely diff erent 

work environment to what I was used 

to, however, I found it extremely 

rewarding. I have been involved in 

volunteering in the past so I had an 

idea about the experience you get as a 

volunteer but this was the first time I 

was on the ñother sideò. 

 

Wor king with volunteers is very 

inspiring. I admire their dedication and 

commitment. Using oneôs time to help 

other people is a very selfless thing to 

do. We have such a broad range of 

volunteers  and sometimes I feel like 

the only thing they may have in 

commo n is their generosity and 

willingness to help others.  However, we 

all work so well together, combining 

many years of experience and 

knowledge towards fulfilling the same 

goal.  

 

Working with volunteers has been a 

fabulous, enriching and positive 

experience.  

 

You are also on the Board for your local 

Rotary Club, right? What does that 
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involve, and where do you find the 

time?  

Elena:  Yes, I have been involved with 

the Rotary of Elizabeth Quay (REQ) 

since about February but joined as a 

member in May (during the l ockdown 

period)  when meetings were hosted 

virtually. I became passionate about 

the motto of the club ñfacilitating and 

inspiring generosityò and I felt I wanted 

to contribute more so I joined the 

Board of Directors in June.  

Our club is not extremely tradi tional, 

the members are fairly young (mostly 

between 30 -50 years old) so we use a 

lot of new technology (apps) and online 

communication which saves time. I 

have set strict boundaries and allocate 

time for club activities and in -person 

Board meetings so it doesnôt impact too 

much on my personal life . 

What do you like to do in your spare 

time when youôre away from the office? 

 

Elena:  I like to spend time with my 

partner and go on walks, bike rides or 

discover new breakfast spots. We LOVE 

food and Perth has s o many beautiful 

outdoor breakfast/brunch places! J 

 

I also love reading, exercising and 

suffocating my cute fluffy cat with 

cuddles! I try not to watch tv too often 

but when I do, I can easily binge 

whole  series on Netflix. I just finished 

the Crown ï season 4. Iôm obsessed 

with the Queen (and her corgis).  

 

Do you have any stories about CAB or 

your experience that youôd like to share 

that have been memorable?  

 

Elena:  Itôs going to sound a little bit 

cliché, but every day is memorable 

when you know youôre making a 

difference in peopleôs lives. Itôs 

particularly rewarding when you see 

ñregularsò and they remember you so 

you can have a chat and see how 

theyôre progressing with things. Even if 

they are not progressing as such, 

sometimes all they want is a chat.  

Some of our clients are vulnerable and 

isolated so I donôt mind spending some 

more time with them.  

Branch Updates  

 

Fremantle CAB  

We held our final Branch Meeting of the 

year on  the  30 th  of  November . A t the 

end of the meeting , we were thrilled to 

present Jim Williams with a certificate 

Rosemary and Sandy , a Kwinana 

volunteer and Kwinana Branch 

Coordinator respectively, are 

hosting another stall at Kwinana 

Marketplace to inform the 

community about our services.  
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and pin acknowledging and celebrating 

his 30 years of service with Fremantle 

CAB ï an amazing achievement.  

Now we are looking forward to the 

festive season and in particular to the 

new year when  we will welcome the 

Legal Aid  Virt ual O ffice to Fremantle 

Branch.  

Busselton CAB  

We have 2 new volunteers Joneen and 

Judith and they joined us at a lunch we 

held recently as part of a  ñGet to Know 

Youò day.  

At our lunch day , we also presented 

Jenny  Baker with an award to recognis e 

her  contribution to the team in being a 

great team player and trainer. Jenny 

has been with Busselton CAB for  more 

tha n 5 years and received recognition 

for her service to CAB earlier this year . 

At our rece nt team meeting we also 

recognis ed Lyn for her amazin g effort 

in sorting out  the filing system, which 

was  badly neede d and is so easy to 

access now.  

 

 

CAB Busselton's volunteers are 

shown here at a ñGet to Know 

Youò Day, celebrating all the work 

they have done th is year.  

Margaret, one of the Branch 

Coordinators at Fremantle 

presenting Jim wi th his 30 year 

certificate and pin ï an 

incredible achievement.  

CAB Fremantle volunteers 

celebrating the end of the year 

with a lovely lunch!  
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Armadale CAB  

We participated in the annual Armadale 

Community Against Family Violence 

March (White Ribbon Day) , which  was 

held in early November. This is a well -

represented march and  is growing each 

year. Over 200 people attended and 

marched which is double last yearôs 

event. The police both mar ched and 

controlled the traffic  as the silent 

march proceeded up from  the 

beginning of the Mall to Memorial Park 

in Jull Street.  

  

Many participants came from a range 

of government organisations , local 

service providers and members of the 

community . This included  local 

business support with shops advertising 

the event. It was wonderful to see staff 

and the community com ing to stand 

outside on the day to show their 

support.   

  

Tony Buti, our Chairperson for 

Armadale ôs Branch Committee, was the 

MC again. Tony is a great supporter, 

and rides his bike from Bunbury to 

Perth for this cause.  

A guest speaker, Della, gave a speec h 

that was a moving and motivating 

account of her own personal 

experience s which left a deep 

impression on the many people who 

were there.  

 

 

 

 
 

Kerrie Schilling and Tony 

Buti attending the 

Armadale Community 

Against Family Violence 

March . 

This is the banner held at 

the March, carried by many 

attendees.  
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Volunteer Highlight  

Mikaela has been a volunteer at the 

Midland branch for four months now 

and has a history w ith CAB thanks to 

her great -grandmother. We asked her 

what her experience at CAB has been 

like.  

 

How did you hear about CAB? What 

made you want to volunteer here?  

Mikaela:  My great -grandma Rene 

Watson volunteered at CAB for a really 

long time and loved he r time 

volunteering. I did some research into 

what CAB does and thought that 

volunteering at CAB seemed like a 

great way to gain valuable skills to 

complement my law studies.  

What have you done prior to 

volunteering at CAB?  

 

Mikaela:  I really enjoy volunte ering 

because it is a fun way to gain insight 

into different industries. I used to 

volunteer at the WA Maritime Museum 

as an engagement volunteer and was 

also an intern at Ken Wyattôs Hasluck 

Electoral Office.  

CAB Joondalup's volunteers are shown here h aving a lovely coffee catch -up.  
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I have been working part - time while 

studying. I have tutored high school 

students in English, worked as a sales 

assistant at Myer and am currently 

doing night fill at Woolworths.  

 

Youôre also studying Law at University 

ï do you find that the things you learn 

at CAB support this?  

 

Mikaela:  Absolutely! The exposure to 

real - life legal issues I get at CAB 

enhances my understanding of what I 

am learning at university.  

 

When studying law at university, we 

learn to deal with legal issues in a 

methodical way. We generally only deal 

with one area of law at a ti me, which 

means we always know what topic our 

assignments will be on. At CAB, 

however, we never know what the 

client will ask about when we pick up 

the phone. This has taught me to 

expect the unexpected which has 

increased my confidence with 

assignments at  university.   

 

Are there any common types of queries 

you get at the branch?  

 

Mikaela:  I would say our most 

common queries are centred around 

wills as well as applications for probate. 

We definitely use the factsheets for 

these areas the most. Interestingly , of 

late, I have noticed an increase in 

queries from landlords and tenants.  

 

Do you have any stories or memories 

that youôd like to share? 

 

Mikaela:  Most of the time when we 

give information and referrals, we 

never find out what the outcome was 

for the cl ient. My favourite memories 

about CAB all stem from finding out 

that the information or referral really 

helped a client. While volunteering at 

CAB I have been doing NILS 

appointments with another volunteer. 

We have only done three so far but all 

of them ha ve been successfully 

processed. I find it really rewarding to 

find out that we have helped a client 

get a good or service they desperately 

needed.  

 

I also really enjoy speaking to all 

different kinds of people. Once as I was 

finishing up a phone call with a client, 

the client forgot who he was speaking 

to and said, óalright then, Iôll catch you 

later, love you!ô before hanging up, 

which made me smile.  

 

What do you enjoy doing in your spare 

time to relax?  

 

Mikaela:  I enjoy playing sport and am 

currently play ing social beach 

volleyball. I also love going to brunch 

with friends, making fresh pasta and of 

course, watching Netflix.  
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An inte resting article from the CAB 

Archives detailing issues that CAB 

volunteers faced nearly 40 years ago.  


